Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

May 4, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 8:06 a.m. on Tuesday, May 4, 2010.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Bob Garfrerick, Dr. Scott Infanger for Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  

1.
Approval of Minutes.  The minutes from April 27 were approved by consensus.
2.
Course Substitutions.  Dr. Hansen discussed the large number of substitutions currently submitted in the College of Arts and Sciences, different ways to address these substitutions in Banner, and the desire to get our programs to a point where very few substitution requests are submitted.
3.
Grades Due for Spring 2010.  Dr. Hansen reminded the department chairs of the dates and times that grades were due and the need for either the chair or academic secretary to be in their office on those days.  
4.
Other.

-Dr. Hansen stated that the deans will see the annual report template for the first time today at COAD.

-The development of a master’s in interdisciplinary studies will be discussed at COAD.

-Dr. Smith discussed a concern that he is being asked to verify that English courses from the University of Alabama prepared a student to teach English.
Dr. Robertson reminded the group about submitting the Alan November survey.

5.
Summer School.  Summer school enrollment and costs were again discussed.  Dr. Hansen asked all department chairs to let him know by noon tomorrow (5/5/10) a list of June enrollments over 10, July enrollments over 10 and Regular Term enrollments over 10.  He wants to get a picture of where we are.  He would like the courses listed from highest to lowest enrollment.  He is hoping the picture shows that we can guarantee faculty with 10/5 or more in classes will be able to teach their classes.  The group decided that exceptions to the rule might include:  department chairs below ten, study abroad at any level, graduating seniors, and classes critical to curriculum.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:27 a.m.

